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Chapter 3901 
At this moment, Noah, not knowing whether he was angry or sad, turned around by himself and silently 
went back to his room with his crutches. 
 
Although old Mrs. Xiao’s heart is very upset, but at the moment there is nothing else to do, can only be 
forced to accept the reality of Horiyah back. 
 
After all, she still has to rely on Theresa to support her, and offending her at this time is definitely not a 
wise move. 
 
Theresa saw that the matter had been successfully resolved, and was finally relieved, holding Horiyah 
and saying, “Mom, get up, let’s go home.” 
 
Horiyah cried and nodded her head, with a face of the afterlife. 
 
She also really has no way back, otherwise, she does not want to come back to see Mrs. Xiao’s face. 
 
Nowadays, her biggest wish is to have a place to shelter from the wind and rain, or at least not to worry 
about three meals a day. 
 
Returning to Wrestvel, to Tomson Villa, was the best choice for her at this stage. 
 
Moreover, she is glad that her daughter, who has never been motivated and never worked, now has a 
career of her own. 
 
And her career is developing quite smoothly, so she really doesn’t have to worry about her life when she 
returns. 
 
Completely relieved, she was about to follow Theresa into the door, suddenly remembered something, 
and turned around, came to Viola car, said with a grateful face: 
 
“Viola, for just now really thank you, many things in the past I have been wrong, but please do not see 
me in that way, I am here to apologize to you ……” 
 
After saying that, Horiyah immediately gave Viola a bow. 
 
Viola was immediately confused by Horiyah’s humble attitude, a time also a bit caught off guard, 
awkwardly said: 
 
“Look at you, yelling in front of me for half a lifetime, suddenly talk so kindly, it is almost to me whole 
will not be ……” 
 
Horiyah sighed, said in a low voice: “Before I was not thinking properly, always thinking to fight you in 
front of the old lady for the favor, to press your second family head,” 
 



“Now I think, in front of that lady such heartless people, what favor to fight, a lifetime of obedience to 
her, in the end in her eyes, not even a dog worth.” 
 
Viola suddenly felt deeply, very agreeable said: “I tell you Horiyah, you’re really right! That dead old 
woman herself is a wolf heart and dog lung thing!” 
 
“If you cut your own flesh for her to eat, she will not think of your goodness, but rather wipe her mouth 
after eating, by the way, you think your meat is too wood!” 
 
Horiyah nodded and said seriously, “Anyway, I really understand this time, from now on even if she is 
dead, I will not shed a single tear!” 
 
Viola sneered: “If she dies, not only will I not shed a tear, but I will buy a few firecrackers and celebrate!” 
 
Dave heard this, coughed twice, and reminded, “Viola …… you almost got it …… you know you are 
talking about my mother ……” 
 
Viola glared at him and said angrily, “If you think you are close to your mother, then you move in at 
night!” 
 
Dave said in a jarring voice: “Why should I move over ……” 
 
Viola said, “You move over to serve your mother! Don’t you want to be a filial son?” 
 
Dave immediately had the sense to shut his mouth. 
 
He also figured out that if Viola is a gunpowder barrel, the old lady is the best fuse, guaranteed to 
explode at the slightest point. 
 
Therefore, they still do not owe the childlike, take the initiative to find this trouble. 
 
At this time, from the side Theresa also came forward, attitude is very respectful and said: “Second Aunt 
…… before I also had a lot of ignorance, but please do not be angry with me, in the future if you want, 
our two families can also be more close.” 
 
Chapter 3902 
Viola did not expect that Theresa’s attitude towards her was actually quite respectful, and her mood 
became better and better, nodding her head and saying, 
 
“In the future, I will find your mother to play, we sisters-in-law are of one mind, well angry with that 
dead old woman!” 
 
Saying that Viola with a mysterious face whispered to Horiyah and said: “I tell you Horiyah, to this dead 
old woman, you should not be submissive!” 
 
“You just used to be too submissive to her, too tolerant, she used to be bullish we had nothing to say, 
after all, she was the head of the family,” 
 



“But now she still thinks she is still the head of the Xiao family? Those days are long gone!” 
 
“She has nothing now, and she is also older, she can’t beat you, she can’t scold you, what else do you 
have to be afraid of?” 
 
“If you kneel down to her, it’s simply a brain short circuit!” 
 
“If I were you, I would have rushed in as soon as I got back, and if she dared to stop me, I would have 
kicked her from upstairs to downstairs!” 
 
Speaking of this, she emotionally got more and more excited and said through clenched teeth: 
 
“So you should not balk at her in the future! If she dares to give you a scowl again, you can just scold her 
back! If she dares to talk back, just hit her!” 
 
Horiyah was inspired and nodded her head, “You’re right! I was just too afraid of her! Fear of 
psychological shadows! But now, she’s just an old woman who can’t even feed herself,” 
 
“So what’s the big deal? Besides, this villa is not hers, but Regnar Wu’s. If he lets her live here, she can 
only live here, and if he doesn’t let her, she’ll have to get out immediately!” 
 
Viola nodded and said, “Just have it in your mind, if there is such a thing in the future, you can just 
whack her!” 
 
Horiyah clenched her fist and said with a firm face, “Okay! You wait! If she dares to recruit me in the 
future, I will hammer her!” 
 
Theresa saw that her mother was already confused by Viola and could not wait to rush in and beat up 
her grandmother, so she knew that she could not let these two women continue to talk, otherwise the 
situation would definitely get out of hand. 
 
So she said, “Mom, let’s hurry up and go in. You can find a vacant room first, then clean it up and settle 
in, then go say hello to brother.” 
 
“Okay.” In her heart, Horiyah also missed her son. 
 
She hadn’t seen him for a long time, and she didn’t know how her son, now a days, had recovered. 
 
So, she then hurriedly said politely to Viola, “Viola, then I will go in first, let’s talk some other time!” 
 
Viola was still a bit impatient, but she didn’t stay any longer and said, “Okay, hurry up and go in!” 
 
Horiyah went into the villa with her daughter. 
 
Viola looked at the door for a while, then sat back in the car and said with a gloating face: “Horiyah is 
really a rebel, this will have that dead old woman suffer!” 
 



Dave helplessly said: “Aiya …… you talked to her like that why this is necessary …… if later she really 
fought with mother and beats her up good, I am a son, do not also have to contribute money to the 
effort?” 
 
“You dare!” Viola sternly said: “If this dead old woman has a shortage, you are not allowed to spend a 
penny!” 
 
After saying that, she immediately waved her hand and said, “Hurry up and drive, I’m want to go out for 
a ride!” 
 
Dave started the car and moved forward without delay. 
 
The two sets of villas regained their tranquility. 
 
On the second-floor terrace of villa A05, Marven and Avella watched Dave’s Rolls-Royce, gradually 
disappearing around the corner. 
 
Avella rubbed her temples and said helplessly, “Eldest aunt came back, I’m afraid it’s going to be chicken 
and dog again in the future ……” 
 
Marven laughed: “It’s okay, I see Horiyah’s attitude towards mom is quite friendly, even a little 
flattering.” 
 
“Yes ……” Avella pursed her lips and said despondently, “What I am most worried about now is that 
mom and she will mix together again ……” 
 
“In case the two of them unite against grandmother again, then there will certainly be no peace in the 
future ……” 
 
Chapter 3903 
Marven smiled faintly and said, “I think you do not have to worry about this, your mother is right, the 
old lady now has no money and no power,” 
 
“In all aspects, it is impossible to be Horiyah’s rival, the old lady’s days in the future I am afraid will be 
more and more miserable.” 
 
Avella sighed and lamented, “Eldest uncle and their family and grandmother, when will it be better…..” 
 
Marven said casually: “Wife, you do not need to worry about their family, at least they will certainly not 
look for us to trouble us again, if they want to fight within the nest, let them fight.” 
 
Avella nodded with a despondent expression and turned around with Marven to go back to the room. 
 
…… 
 
At night, Avella was already asleep, while Marven was still lying in bed, thinking about how he should 
deal with that Zhan Feier. 
 



Although he knew that she was here for the Rejuvenation Pill, Marven had not found her true identity 
yet, so he was more or less unsure. 
 
Because, he hadn’t confirmed whether this Zhan Feier, to him and his family around him, was a threat or 
not. 
 
If she just wants to establish a better personal relationship with him and try to mediate through this 
relationship, then although this person has a deep heart, but at least there is nothing aggressive, and 
naturally there is no danger. 
 
However, if she sees him as a channel to obtain the Rejuvenation Pill, and will even try to get it from him 
at all costs, then her threat to his family will become very great. 
 
After all, she has a six-star martial artist by her side. 
 
Looking at the entire Wrestvel, no one was a match for that six-star martial artist except for himself. 
 
Even for those commanders of the Front left behind by Joseph, the strongest, was only a five-star 
commander, or a five-star martial artist. 
 
In the martial path, the gap between each level is an insurmountable chasm, so in front of a six-star 
martial artist, a five-star martial artist has no chance of winning. 
 
Therefore, he felt that before determining whether Zhan Feier was an enemy or a friend, the first task 
was to find a way to control the six-star martial artist beside her. 
 
This Zhan Feier does not like to start with the people around him? Then I will start with the people 
around her! 
 
As long as the six-star martial artist’s threat is neutralized, Zhan Feier, even if she is an enemy, is not 
enough to be feared. 
 
When the time comes, since she wanted to play this cat and mouse game, then he could continue to 
play with her as well. 
 
So, he sent a message to Leon, asking him to find out the information of all the people who 
accompanied Zhan Feier when she entered the country. 
 
As for how to confirm her true identity, he decided to try out that intelligence system of the Cataclysmic 
Front after he got the information. 
 
…… 
 
Meanwhile, the Shangri-La Hotel in Wrestvel. 
 
Smith, who had lost ten pounds in a few days, walked into the hotel door in a disheveled manner. 
 
These days have not been able to meet with Liang, so that his whole personality is devastated. 



 
The son’s follow-up JX Renewing pill has become less and less, and then can not get the medicine, his 
son will face the situation of stopping the medicine. 
 
Smith naturally does not want his son to stop taking the medicine, so he called Liang one day after 
another, and even sent a number of emails online to the official mailbox of JX Pharmaceuticals. 
 
All in a humble tone, requesting a meeting with Liang, but all the messages sank into the sea, and no 
one took him up on it. 
 
The head of the intelligence department was equally anxious. 
 
He was unable to find any information about the missing intelligence officers, but there were many 
more who disappeared right under his nose. 
 
There is no choice but to temporarily call off all agent activities. 
 
Smith tonight was originally intended to go to the JX Pharmaceuticals to try his luck again, but also to let 
Liang see his sincerity. 
 
But unexpectedly, Stella’s assistant suddenly called him. The Fei family Miss has something to see him 
for. 
 
Smith did not dare to offend Stella, so he could only hang up the phone and then immediately came to 
the appointment. 
 
When he arrived at the door of the presidential suite where Stella was, her personal bodyguard, Tony, 
was standing motionless outside the door. 
 
Chapter 3904 
Smith walked up to him, gave a smile, and said, “Hello, I’m here to see Miss Fei.” 
 
Tony just looked him up and down, then nodded and said, “Miss is waiting for you inside, please come 
in.” 
 
After saying that, he turned around and pushed open the door of the room. 
 
Smith was surprised and asked, “Don’t you want to do a body search or a security check or something?” 
 
“No need.” Tony said blandly, “I know you don’t have any weapons on you.” 
 
Smith shrugged his shoulders: “Okay, then I’m going in.” 
 
After saying that, he walked straight in. 
 
At this time, in the presidential suite, which has nearly 100 square meters of living room, Martina is 
sitting on the sofa flipping through the information. 
 



She saw Smith come in, hurriedly said: “Mr. Smith please sit for a moment, the lady is changing clothes.” 
 
“Okay ……” Smith nodded, sat down on a single sofa, and asked with some curiosity, “Miss Chen, I 
wonder what Miss Fei has asked me to do here?” 
 
Martina said, “Madam wants to inquire with you about a person, and this person may also be the 
someone you are looking for.” 
 
“Is that so?” Smith was surprised and asked, “Who is it?” 
 
Martina said, “The lady will naturally tell you later.” 
 
“Okay.” Smith nodded and was guilty of muttering in his heart. 
 
At that moment, Stella, who was wearing a white dress with a sarong draped over her shoulder, came 
out of the inner room and, seeing Smith sitting in the living room, said casually, “Mr. Smith is here.” 
 
Smith hurriedly stood up and said very respectfully, “Hello, Miss Fei!” 
 
Stella nodded and said casually, “Please sit down, no need to be so polite.” 
 
Only then did Smith sat back down again. 
 
Stella sat down opposite him and asked with interest, “By the way Mr. Smith, how are things going for 
you?” 
 
Smith said awkwardly, “There is little progress …… JX Pharmaceutical’s Liang has been reluctant to see 
me.” 
 
Stella nodded and asked him, “That JX Renewing Pill, is the medicinal effect really magical?” 
 
“Fantastic!” Smith spoke without thinking: “This drug against cancer is like pouring boiled aluminum 
water into an ant’s nest, where the rain comes, the ants are not left behind.” 
 
Stella asked him, “Can it cure cancer completely?” 
 
Smith said: “We have not yet seen the real cancer patients cured by this drug, but in accordance with 
the drug power data we now have,” 
 
“If continued to take this drug, it will be able to continue to kill cancer cells in the body, and the drug will 
not have the slightest reduction in effectiveness with the increase in the usage,” 
 
“So according to our known model projection, as long as the drug is enough, the patients will definitely 
be able to heal.” 
 
Speaking of this, Smith sighed: “I can say this, if this drug is officially launched and not limited in supply, 
then all the previous cancer treatments in the world will become a thing of the past, because there is no 
drug or any kind of treatment, better than it!” 



 
Stella was shocked and asked, “What about the market space of this drug? How big can it be?” 
 
Smith thought about it and said seriously, “The annual global cost for cancer treatment is about six to 
eight hundred billion dollars, of which drugs account for more than two hundred billion dollars,” 
 
“If the JX Renewing Pill is supplied in unlimited quantities, it will achieve a monopoly of at least half of 
the market share, and the remaining half, patients who should not be able to afford this Pill can only be 
forced to choose the previous treatment options.” 
 
Stella could not help but think: “If that’s the case, then I’m afraid that JX Pharmaceutical’s annual net 
profit will break through a hundred billion dollars.” 
 
“If a company whose annual profit exceeds one hundred billion dollars goes public, then the market 
value of that company, will be at least ten times the annual profit, that’s one trillion dollars ……” 
 
“Moreover, if JX Pharmaceutical’s concept is new enough and its monopoly position is solid enough, the 
market value will continue to climb, and maybe it will surpass Apple and become the world’s highest 
market value company ……” 
 
Thinking of this, she was curious about whether Marven was the owner behind JX Pharmaceuticals or 
not. 
 
So, she took the tablet computer from Martina’s hand, opened the photo of Marven intercepted from 
the car recorder, handed it to Smith, and asked, 
 
“Mr. Smith, the director of JX Pharmaceuticals, who met with you, is this the person?” 
 
Chapter 3905 
The first time Smith saw the photo, he immediately recognized Marven. 
 
He exclaimed with some excitement, “That’s him he’s the director of JX Pharmaceuticals Ye!” 
 
After saying that, he couldn’t wait to ask: “Miss Fei, how did you get this director Ye’s photo, do you 
know him? Can you help me to introduce, please!” 
 
At this moment, Smith felt as if he was about to drown when he finally grabbed a straw again. 
 
Not being able to see Liang, not being able to get the JX Renewing Pill, his entire emotions were almost 
on the verge of collapse. 
 
He also tried to find a way to find this director Ye, after all, in his impression, this director Ye seems to 
be quite useful. 
 
Because, in the beginning, the batch of JX Renewing Pills, it was this director Ye who gave them to him. 
 
However, when Marven met him that day, he did not leave any identity information. 
 



Therefore, Smith did not even know what Marven’s name was, let alone how he could find him. 
 
Now when he saw that Stella had Marven’s photo, he was naturally excited. 
 
The first time he saw him, he thought, “It’s true what I expected, that Marven, not only is Master Ye 
who is admired by everyone in Wrestvel,” 
 
“But he is also the actual owner of the Rejuvenation Pill! On top of that, he is even the owner behind the 
scenes of JX Pharmaceutical!” 
 
Thinking about this, Stella also could not help but calculate Marven’s strength and value. 
 
The Rejuvenation Pill, one is worth ten billion dollars, no one knows how much he has. 
 
The JX pharmaceuticals, now there are two commonly used drugs with potential sales explosion. 
 
JX rejuvenation pill is a miracle in the medical field, if you can really maximize production capacity, JX 
pharmaceuticals market value can easily break trillion dollars is an easy target. 
 
According to this trend, Marven alone has the opportunity to become the fourth after the world’s three 
top families. 
 
The more this is the case, the more Stella can’t figure it out. 
 
She couldn’t help but sigh in her heart, “I really don’t understand, Marven has such great strength, why 
does he have to resign himself to this tiny Wrestvel City?” 
 
“Moreover, he is willing to be a superfluous son-in-law in a small, unheard of, down-and-out family, 
could it be that his wife really has some kind of remarkable magic power? 
 
At the time when Stella was thinking, Smith saw that she did not speak for a long time, and could not 
wait to ask: 
 
“Miss Fei, this Mr. Ye is a matter of my son’s life, if you know any clues, please can you also ask for a 
couple of ……” 
 
Stella came back to her senses, looked at him, and spoke, “Mr. Smith, you are the head of the FDA, so if I 
am correct, you came to Wrestvel to find JX Pharmaceuticals,” 
 
“It should not just be as simple as asking for medicine for your son, right?” 
 
Smith said truthfully: “Miss Fei, this time, in addition to asking for medicine, I also hope to negotiate 
with JX Pharmaceuticals to enter the U.S. market for the sales of JX Renewing Pills, for domestic cancer 
patients to get this special drug!” 
 
“Miss Fei, please help, help me to make an appointment with this Mr. Ye ……” 
 



Stella quite helplessly said: “Mr. Smith, at the moment I myself have very important things to ask him, 
and have not found the doorway, so in this matter, I may not be able to help you.” 
 
When Smith heard this, he couldn’t help but ask, “Miss Fei, do you also want to ask him for the JX 
Renewing Pill?” 
 
Stella thought for a moment, nodded, and said, “Sort of.” 
 
Smith sighed and said in a somewhat depressed mood, “If even Miss Fei is having a hard time finding the 
door, then I’m afraid it will be even harder for me ……” 
 
Stella nodded and said, “In this matter, let’s work together, if I can find the doorway and solve my own 
claims, I will definitely find a way to help you fight for the JX Recycle Pills.” 
 
Chapter 3906 
Smith heard these words, his heart suddenly relaxed a little, and quickly said gratefully, “Then thank 
you, Miss Fei!” 
 
Stella blandly said, “Mr. Smith, no need to be so polite, but out of this door, anyone in Wrestvel asks you 
if you know me, you must deny it, understand?” 
 
Smith did not know what Stella’s intention was, but still immediately nodded and said, “Don’t worry, 
Miss Fei, from now on, I don’t know you.” 
 
Stella nodded slightly. 
 
Not many people knew about her true identity, and even fewer in Wrestvel. 
 
Other than her own entourage, the only person who knew about it was this Smith. 
 
Therefore, she naturally hopes that he can keep the secret, which must not become a breakthrough for 
others to investigate her identity. 
 
However, she did not know that Marven had already started to investigate her identity. 
 
…… 
 
The next morning, Leon sent Marven all the information left behind when Stella’s group entered the 
country. 
 
In addition to the identity information of Stella’s Zhan Feier, Marven also identified the information of 
the six-star martial artist, who left information named Wagner, also a French Chinese. 
 
Marven also knows very well that Wagner’s identity is absolutely also fake. 
 
The only thing that was real was the facial information left behind when entering the country. 
 



Subsequently, Marven sent the information given to him by Leon to Joseph, and at the same time gave 
him an order. 
 
“Joseph, help me put a reward in your intelligence system for clues related to this woman.” 
 
Joseph immediately opened the information and asked in surprise: “Mr. Ye, isn’t your information here 
already very complete?” 
 
“And it is already very detailed, not only the personal identity information is well documented, even her 
entry information in China is all clear.” 
 
Marven said: “I suspect that this woman has another identity, this Zhan Feier is just a fake for her.” 
 
Saying that, Marven added: “This woman has a personal bodyguard beside her, a six-star martial artist, 
the one called Wagner.” 
 
“Six-star martial artist?!” Joseph was surprised and said, “I’ve never heard of any six-star martial artist 
working as a bodyguard for someone ……” 
 
Marven asked him, “Other than the Front, do you know of a large number of six-star martial artists?” 
 
“Not many.” Joseph said seriously: “Although there are many martial arts families overseas, but six-star 
martial artists are rare,” 
 
“Generally if they can reach this level, basically have opened a sect, even those top families can only 
entertain them as guests, very few who can keep a six-star martial artist around as a bodyguard …… “ 
 
“I estimate that the Chinese family, can have this strength, is also the United States An family, as well as 
the remaining two or three top hidden rich families of the Chinese origin.” 
 
Marven asked him, “Other than the An family, do you know the other top Chinese families?” 
 
Joseph said, “The Sun family and the Fei family in the United States, as well as the Feng family in Canada, 
these three families are very strong.” 
 
Saying that, Joseph added: “Since this Zhan Feier departed from the United States, then I guess it’s 
either the Sun family or the Fei family.” 
 
Marven asked him, “Is your intelligence network absolutely reliable? If you send this Zhan Feier’s 
information to your informants, will they reveal the clues to each other?” 
 
“No.” Joseph said, “Although these informants are all connected to us online, we have their information 
and family members’ information, no one dares to backtrack.” 
 
“That’s good.” Marven nodded with satisfaction and said, “Then help me release her information, and 
reward five million dollars to anyone who can provide information about her true identity! Make sure to 
find it out for me!” 
 



Chapter 3907 
After Marven instructed Joseph to search for information about Stella within the intelligence network, 
he himself gave her a call. 
 
At this time, Stella was also waiting for Marven’s initiative to contact her. 
 
Because, yesterday, in order to show goodwill to Marven, she not only sent his father-in-law Dave a 
Rolls Royce Cullinan. 
 
But also had someone give his wife a large order of tens of millions of dollars, according to common 
sense, Marven would at least call to be polite. 
 
So, she immediately picked up the phone and said with a smile, “Why is Mr. Ye calling me so early?” 
 
Marven laughed: “Miss Zhan, yesterday I said, feng shui reading is not much trouble, you do not have to 
spend anything, but how come you also gave my father-in-law a Cullinan? It makes me really 
embarrassed.” 
 
Marven said so, but also only to be polite, in fact, he was not half embarrassed. 
 
Stella said with a smile: “Mr. Ye, you are too polite, you are a famous feng shui master in Wrestvel,” 
 
“I invited you to see feng shui, there is no reason not to pay, in case I set a precedent for favors here, 
and then affect your future business, then I would be more embarrassed.” 
 
“You also said, this is the exchange of courtesy, there is a friendship, I would like to be friends with a 
master like you, Mr. Ye!” 
 
Marven laughed and said, “You are right, in that case, then I will not be polite to you, Miss Zhan.” 
 
Speaking here, he turned his words and said, “However, I still hope that Miss Zhan can give me an 
opportunity to treat you to a meal, I wonder if it’s convenient for you now?” 
 
When Stella heard this, her heart was naturally overjoyed, and she said almost without thinking, “It’s an 
honor to have Mr. Ye invite me for dinner, I’m naturally convenient at any time.” 
 
Marven laughed: “That’s good, let’s do it this evening then, I’ll text you the location when I’ve 
determined it.” 
 
Stella readily agreed and smiled, “Okay! Then I’ll wait for Mr. Ye’s message.” 
 
Marven said, “Then I’ll see you tonight!” 
 
“Okay, see you tonight.” 
 
After hanging up the phone, Marven immediately called Orvel and asked, “Orvel, can you find a 
farmhouse for me around Wrestvel?” 
 



Orvel was surprised and asked, “Master Ye, what are you looking for in a farmhouse?” 
 
Marven casually said, “I plan to invite guests to dinner.” 
 
“Master! The diamond box is always reserved for you!” 
 
Marven laughed: “I still have some other things to do, your place is not suitable.” 
 
Marven then said: “The place should not be too big, preferably a little out of the way, the car can be 
parked directly into the courtyard, near there should be no monitoring.” 
 
Orvel thought about it and said, “A little brother just the other day got an iron pot goose stew, his place 
is quite in line with your requirements, and the food tastes good.” 
 
Marven then said, “Okay, then you can tell him directly, do not receive other guests tonight, reserve the 
place for me.” 
 
“Okay!” Orvel was busy saying, “Then I’ll make the arrangements.” 
 
Marven added: “Right Orvel, prepare an elegant room in the kennel, and prepare a business car to wait 
near the farmhouse, and pick up someone for me tonight.” 
 
“Okay, Master Ye!” 
 
When Marven hung up the phone and came downstairs to the living room, Viola had already made 
breakfast and brought it to the table. 
 
Avella was helping to prepare the dishes, and when she saw Marven coming down, she smiled and said, 
“Husband time to eat, have a seat.” 
 
“Okay!” Marven smiled and responded, and was about to sit down when he saw Dave walking down 
from upstairs wearing a suit. 
 
Avella was surprised and asked, “Dad, why are you dressed so formally today?” 
 
Chapter 3908 
Dave reached out to adjust his tie and said with a smile, “After all, I have a Rolls Royce Cullinan, so I have 
to dress up a bit, otherwise people will think I’m a driver.” 
 
Avella helplessly said, “Dad, you do not forget that the Rolls-Royce you drive is someone else’s gift to 
Marven …… Why don’t you ask him if he needs to use that car?” 
 
Dave awkwardly touched his nose and hastily asked Marven: “Good son-in-law, do you …… you want to 
use the car?” 
 
“If you want to use it, dad will leave this car for you ……” 
 



Saying that he added: “Good son-in-law, but if you do not use it for the time being, then Dad will drive it 
for the time being,” 
 
“When you want to use it, tell me in advance, I will leave the car to you, absolutely no delay in your 
use!” 
 
Marven smiled faintly and said casually, “Dad, you can rest assured to drive it, I do not want to drive that 
car, if convenient, you drive back that BMW 530 for me to occasionally take a walk.” 
 
Dave heard this, immediately overjoyed, said: “Good son-in-law, in that case, then let Dad drive, when 
you want to experience a Rolls Royce, then Dad will be your driver!” 
 
After that, he hurriedly said, “The BMW 530 is parked underneath the Painting and Calligraphy 
Association, why don’t I arrange for someone from the Association to send it back to you when I arrive?” 
 
“Okay.” Marven laughed: “It just so happens that I have a dinner appointment tonight and need a car.” 
 
Avella asked Marven: “Honey, you’re eating out tonight?” 
 
“Yes.” Marven nodded and said, “I have an appointment with a friend.” 
 
“Okay.” Avella knew that Marven has more friends now, so she didn’t think much about it. 
 
He asked her, “Avella, have you considered whether you want to take on that Miss Zhan’s decoration 
project?” 
 
Avella nodded gently and said seriously, “I’ve thought about it, I’m going to take this project and do the 
best I can with my heart and soul!” 
 
“I will try to get a good ranking in the National Interior Design Competition!” 
 
Saying that, she busily said, “Honey, I still decided not to charge that Miss Zhan’s design fee, so you 
won’t have to owe her a favor.” 
 
Marven nodded and smiled: “It’s okay, it’s good that you have decided, I support you 100%.” 
 
Avella said, “I plan to meet with that Miss Chen today to talk about it, it would be better if the design fee 
part could also be converted into the decoration budget!” 
 
Marven knew that his wife had always wanted to make some achievements in the field of design. 
 
And, the achievements that can be put out in this field are works and awards. 
 
However, she has not been able to find a suitable opportunity for her to show off her skills. 
 
Now there is such a great opportunity in front of her, she must be hard to refuse. 
 



At this time, Viola walked to the table with the soup pot and asked curiously, “Avella, what did you just 
say about the design fee not being wanted?” 
 
Avella busily said, “Nothing, just chatting with Marven.” 
 
Viola nodded, reminded: “I can tell you, out of business, what acquaintances face do not give! Some 
acquaintances, how do you give him face, even if you pay him back,” 
 
“He thinks you earned him a lot of money, so no matter who is looking for you, you should earn how 
much you deserve, not a penny cheaper!” 
 
Marven said with a smile at this time, “Mom, the matter of Avella, let’s not get an idea for her, let her 
make her own decision.” 
 
Viola still wanted to say something, but hesitated for a moment, but swallowed back the words that 
came to her lips. 
 
She knew in her heart that in this family, Marven is really the head of the family, if she did not want to 
end up as miserable as Horiyah next door, she had to listen to Marven’s …… 
 
So, she immediately changed her tone and said: “Good son-in-law is right! Avella, you make your own 
decision, no matter what, mom will support you!” 
 
By the afternoon, the intelligence system of the Cataclysmic Front had not yet fed back any useful 
information. 
 
However, Marven had already decided that no matter who this Zhan Feier really was, he would first 
control the six-star martial artist beside her tonight. 
 
Chapter 3909 
At five o’clock in the afternoon, he forwarded the address sent by Orvel to Stella. 
 
After that, he drove the BMW 530 that his father-in-law had sent earlier and went to the farmhouse in 
the countryside. 
 
Stella was dressing up at the hotel at this time. 
 
She changed into a pure hand-sewn white Hermes high-fashion dress, coiled her long hair elegantly at 
the back of her head, and fixed the coiled long hair with a black hairpin, then took a pair of flawless 
pearl earrings and put them on carefully. 
 
Her clothes are modern, but the accessories are simple, and they don’t stand out on her body, but are 
surprisingly coordinated. 
 
After simply applying a little powder, Stella’s face became more than a notch higher than when she was 
usually plain. 
 
After packing up, she received the address from Marven. 



 
The address is a farmhouse, she was a bit stunned, a time did not come back to mind. 
 
The original thought was that Marven will choose the Tianxiang Mansion, but did not expect, he would 
choose a farmhouse located in the suburbs of the city. 
 
Moreover, it is really the kind of farmhouse restaurant opened in a farmhouse. 
 
Because the address has been written: the restaurant named Cooking Master’s Pot. 
 
Marven in addition to sending her the address, but also added a text message: “Miss Fei, you stayed in 
France for a long time, used to eating French food, probably have not eaten in a domestic cuisine 
restaurant,” 
 
“This iron pot stewed goose taste especially great, I went over to pick a goose stew, and when you 
arrive, it is estimated that you can eat it fresh.” 
 
Stella grew up, has never eaten iron pot stew, completely can not imagine, this kind of farmhouse 
restaurant, in the end, what is like, and the so-called iron pot stew, in the end, what is it like. 
 
So she hurriedly took out her phone and searched for pictures of the iron pot stew. 
 
When she saw the picture of a crowd of people sitting around a brick-built earthen stove and eating 
from a huge black iron pot, she was dumbfounded. 
 
She never thought that Marven would invite her to such a place to eat. 
 
Couldn’t figure out whether he was too stingy or too casual. 
 
Otherwise, as a gentleman, he should always choose a restaurant with a little bit of style, right? 
 
However, she also knew that since it was Marven who invited her to dinner, she definitely couldn’t let 
him change the place. 
 
So, she had to pick up her phone and call her personal bodyguard, Tony Luo. 
 
Once the call came through, she instructed, “Mr. Luo, please arrange for your men to prepare a car, I 
have to go out in ten minutes.” 
 
Tony asked, “Miss, who’s with you?” 
 
Stella said, “Just you and me.” 
 
Tony asked her, “Isn’t Miss Chen coming with you?” 
 
Stella said, “She is outside talking to Marven’s wife about the contract, and she also has to take her to 
the villa in Water Cloud to measure the house, so I guess it should be very late.” 
 



“Understood.” Tony immediately said, “Please wait for a moment, I will inform you when the car is 
ready.” 
 
“Okay!” 
 
Chapter 3910 
After hanging up the phone, Stella’s mood was very pleasant, and she even had a vague feeling of 
cheering. 
 
She felt that the fact that Marven had taken the initiative to invite her to dinner was proof that her favor 
offensive had played a practical role. 
 
And what she had to do now was to do everything possible to get closer to Marven before the auction 
started. 
 
In this way, the Rejuvenation Pill that grandfather wanted would have double insurance. 
 
If it can’t be won at the auction, at least she can still try to mediate with Marven through personal 
friendship. 
 
Thinking of this, she was in a much more relaxed mood. 
 
Even, deep inside her heart, she had begun to fantasize uncontrollably. 
 
She imagined that at the auction, grandfather had missed the Rejuvenation Pill, and just when he was 
stifling his heart and deeply resentful, she bought one directly from Marven through her personal 
friendship with him. 
 
At that time, he was the savior in grandpa’s eyes. 
 
Although Stella also felt a little shame for such thoughts, but once she thought of her family. 
 
Only by such an opportunity, to fight a beautiful turnaround in the Fei family, so those clouds of shame 
in her heart suddenly dissipated. 
 
She knew very well in her heart that fighting for power in the Fei family is like fighting for the kingdom in 
the royal family. 
 
In order to achieve the goal, it is not surprising to use any means. 
 
Five minutes later. 
 
A knock sounded on the door, and Tony’s voice came from outside the door, “Miss, the car is ready.” 
 
“Okay, I’m coming.” 
 
Stella picked up a limited edition Hermes Himalayan platinum bag with a black and white gradient color 
that complemented this long dress on her. 



 
Standing in front of the dressing mirror at the door, Stella surveyed herself in the mirror and shook her 
head helplessly, thinking in her heart, 
 
“I should have known not to wear this outfit, dressed like this to eat iron pot stew, always feel like a 
clown ……” 
 
With a light sigh, she opened the door to her room. 
 
The six-star martial artist Tony was already waiting outside the door. 
 
Seeing her come out, he immediately said respectfully, “Miss, it’s time to go.” 
 
“Okay.” Stella nodded and went to the hotel lobby with him. 
 
Her bulletproof Cadillac sedan of the same model as the President of the United States of America was 
already parked in front of the lobby. 
 
And one of her men handed the car keys to Tony, and then pulled open the back door for Stella. 
 
After Stella got in, Tony came to the driver’s side and unlocked the central control of the vehicle while 
asking, “Miss, where are we going?” 
 
Stella said, “Put this address in the navigation, it seems to be on the side of some 104 national highway.” 
 
Tony frowned and said, “Village? It sounds like a suburb, why are you going to such a place, Miss?” 
 
Stella said, “Marven said he wanted to invite me to dinner, and the place was chosen there.” 
 
After Tony entered the address into the navigation and found the location, he was surprised and said, 
 
“This place is nearly 30 kilometers away from the city, it’s too remote, how could that Marven choose 
this place? Is there something fishy here?” 
 
Stella was silent for a moment and whispered, “I don’t think so, I’ve met with this Marven just once, 
does Mr. Luo think I’ve exposed any clues?” 
 
Tony thought about it and said, “I didn’t go in with you yesterday, so I can’t say specifically if you have 
exposed any clues or if there is anything you have missed.” 
 
Stella thought carefully for a moment and said, “It seems that there is nothing to say, I have been quite 
cautious.” 
 
Tony suddenly thought of something and said seriously, “Miss, in fact, I have a clue.” 
 
Stella asked curiously, “What does Mr. Luo mean by that?” 
 



Tony said with a straight face, “If that Marven is above me in strength, he should be able to tell that I am 
a six-star martial artist, in that case, he will definitely suspect your identity,” 
 
“Miss, because, with your Zhan Feier’s identity background, it is impossible to have a six-star martial 
artist close to protect you.” 
 
Stella asked somewhat nervously, “Mr. Luo, do you think that Marven’s strength, would be above 
yours?” 
 
Tony said very seriously, “A six-star martial artist in his twenties, I haven’t heard of one, but just because 
I haven’t heard of one, doesn’t mean there isn’t one!” 
 
 


